October 4, 2017

Mr. Frank Ferris
Mine Manager
New Horizon Mine
P.O. Box 628
Nucla, CO 81424

RE: New Horizon North Mine, Permit No. C-2010-089
Bench 1 Material — Garvey Property

Dear Mr. Ferris:

| have spoken with you, previously, about removing Bench 1 material from inside the permit
boundary on my property, and relocating it outside of the permit boundary on my property
adjacent to the New Horizon North Mine. | would like this activity to occur as the Bench 1
material will provide a considerable benefit to my property adjacent to the mine.

I, Stan Garvey, provide this letter to Elk Ridge, to document my concurrence as the surface
landowner for the Bench 1 material to be moved outside of the permit boundary to my adjacent

property.
Sincerely,

M Do

Stan Garvey NN -




